The Jackson County Medical Examiner’s Office
950 East 21 Street

Kansas City, MO 64108

816-881-6600

816-881-6641 fax

MEMO

To:  Barb Casamento, Purchasing
From: Lindsey J. Haldiman, D.O., Chief Medical Examiner
Date: Jhune 25, 2024

RE: Purchase of vehicle from MSHP

Barbara,

The Jackson County Medical Examiner’s Office (JCMEO) is requesting approval to
proceed with the purchase of one surplus vehicle from the Missouri State Highway Patrol
under County Code, Chapter 10 (1030.2) Acquisition from Other Government.

Funds for this purchase were included and approved in the Medical Examiner’s 2024
budget.

The attached email dated June 17, 2024, shows the cost of the 2021 Ford Explorer
Interceptor Utility Vehicle per Missouri State Highway Patrol Fleet Control Coordinator,
Todd Diehl. Our hope is by adding this additional vehicle to our current fleet, we can
prolong the useful lifespan of our other, older, high mileage vehicles.

If you have any questions or require any additional information, please feel free to call
me at (816) 881-6600.

Regards,

- Lindsey J. Héldiman, D.O.
Chief Medical Examiner



